                                CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 19th November, 2018,

        Present:  Cllrs:  Jill Morgan, Gerald Thomas, Brynley Morris, Tim Mason, Alan Price 
                       Roger Stevens -  Mathry Village Forum
       Apologies:  C Cllr. Neil Prior, Cllr. David Raymond


1. Cllr. David Raymond had asked Cllr. Jill Morgan to tender his resignation from the Community Council due to pressure of work as he feels he cannot continue as a Councillor.     The remaining Councillors asked the Clerk to express their thanks to David for all he had done for Mathry Community Council.


2. Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 22nd October, 2018, were read and agreed.   Proposed by   Cllr. Bryn Morris and seconded by Cllr. Gerald Thomas.
3. Matters Arising  
· Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant meetings – two meetings held – 30th October and 19th November.
A small group has been formed to progress the application which will be put in by the Community Council. Additional suggestions include broadband for Abercastle if a defibrillator is not fundable.
The Community Council will be contributing 20% of the total bid (ex VAT).  The Clerk was asked to put the notes from the latest meeting on the website.

· Mathry One Way System – the Clerk would ask C Cllr. Prior if there was any further news.
· Mathry Community Hall – damp issues in meeting room.  Work has been completed, waiting to see if it will be effective.
· Remembrance / World War 1 Commemoration.   There was a good turnout and the weather was dry and sunny with a light breeze.  Cllr. Jill Morgan had led the service again as the vicar was elsewhere.  Approx 50 people attended the morning service where there was a commemorative display organised by Cllr. Bryn Morris.  About 40 people attended the tea in the afternoon where the new vicar, Revd Michael Rowlands, had offered to assist the Community Council in any way he can.  

· Abercastle – a further meeting had taken place with the National Trust Pembrokeshire Coasteering Concordat (post season meeting) on the 24th October.  Cllr. Alan Price and Cllr. Jill Morgan had both attended.  The proposal is that the activity providers park at Long House, a National Trust property to alleviate parking problems.

4. FINANCE 
          Payments requested: Cleaning of toilet facility:  £150.00
                                             Donation towards Community Hall Xmas Event - £100.00


          Proposed by Cllr. Tim Mason and seconded by Cllr. Brynley Morris. 

          Account information:  balance of current a/c as at 19th November - £4178.72

   


     balance of deposit a/c as at 19th November - £2003.38
5. PLANNING
PCC

Notification of Appeal Hearing

2 Llwyn y Gorras, Castlemorris.  Date of start of Hearing – 5th November.   Deadline for written submissions – 3rd December.  
Mathry Community Council Comment on buildings at Penparc, Trefin.
The Clerk was asked to send in the Community Council’s concern about the appearance of the recent development at Penparc which it feels is out of keeping with the amenity of the area.   









6. CORRESPONDENCE  
a) Mathry Village Forum – minutes of the meeting on the 12th November received.  19th December at 6.30pm is confirmed for the singing around the tree.  Cllr. Alan Price is sourcing the Xmas Tree as usual. Mulled wine and mince pies will be available.
b) PCC – reply re Mathry Community Council “My Account”.  Only one email address allowed per account – new roll out next year will allow for multiple email addresses.
c) Huw Williams – email giving information about an event in June next year concerning the wreck of the SS Leysian.  The Abercastle Boat Owners Association and Anne Hirst (Y Garn) have been in touch with the organisers about this event.  It will be posted on the Mathry Hub (Facebook page).  The Clerk was asked to reply to Huw Williams.
d) National Association of Local Councils – Tree Charter Day – information received.
e) Mid & West Wales Fire and Rescue Service – notification of Roadshow Events received.  

f) Notification that NHS Direct and local GP out of hours services share telephone number 111 received.

7. COMMUNITY HALL
£100 was agreed as the donation towards the Xmas Event.  The Guy Fawkes event went well and was enjoyed by all who attended.  Thanks to Cllr. Tim Mason for organising it.

8. PRECEPT

Copies of the budget for 2019/2020 were given out.  For the next meeting.

9. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
Not available.


10. FRENCH TWINNING
No invoice received for the present taken to France yet.

11. CO-OPTION
The vacancy on the Community Council is to be advertised.   The Clerk was asked to obtain the official form which is to be put out in Mathry and Castlemorris.

 12.  Mathry and Abercastle
The road has buckled just down from Cross House, Mathry.  Pembs County Council has put a bollard there and the road is currently single track.  The Clerk was asked to report this to Cllr. Neil Prior.  The round culvert at Abercastle was blocked by a large log for some time in the recent floods which were bad around Mathry.

Signed …………………………………….
Date  ……………………………………….

